

5484 3267

Fax: 5484 3256

BIRTHDAY



Kandanga State School Newsletter

84 Main Street Kandanga QLD 4570 Principal: Mr Warrick Lucht Email: admin@kandangass.eq.edu.au

Birthdays from 07th March— 20th March
Bella

Calendar of Events				
DATE	DETAILS	07 1 20		
Every Friday	Swimming			
Every Tuesday	Tuckshop			
Monday 11th March	School Photos	HAI		
Wed 13th March— Monday 25th March	Naplan Years 3 and 5	86		
Saturday 16th March	Local Govt Elections—venue –School	Play		
Wed 20th March	P&C AGM	Playgi		
Friday 22nd March	All chocolate money to be returned	Frida 9:00a		
Thursday 28th March	Cross Country held at school	10:30		
Friday 29th March	Easter Friday-Start of School holidays			

Playgroup

Playgroup every Friday from 9:00am until 10:30am.

Message from Mr Lucht

Greetings all,

With just over three weeks to our school cross country event all of our students are working on their fitness and getting some practice on the actual course. Our Cross Country will take place on the final day of this term which is Thursday the 28th March. The Cross Country event will take the place of our regular music and P.E specialist lessons for that day.

Our first race will take place at 9am with all other age groups following and all races to be completed by morning tea.10 year olds will compete over 2km while 11/12 year olds will compete over 3 km. Younger age groups compete on the same course but run shorter distances against their own year level.

Parents are welcome to attend and cheer.

Outstanding money owing

Even after previous reminders, there are still a number of parents who have not yet paid for the following:

Swimming—\$30.00 per child. -

Please also return the permission slip sent out with a previous newsletter.

School Fees

Years P-4 = \$40.00

Years 5-6 = \$15.00

Please make payment as a matter of urgency. Thankyou.



Prep Photos 2024

Parents of Prep students whose photo was taken by the Gympie Times photographer can view their child's Prep photo online by the following link.

https://www.couriermail.com.au/news/queensland/gympie/my-first-year-gympie-prep-photos-2024/news-story/5be0b46d956f8b9434bb2ecedf100e70

The Gympie Today newspaper will be publishing our Prep photo on March 22nd. Don't forget to grab your selves a copy.

School Photos 11th March 2024

School Photos will be taken this coming Monday 11th March. Payment/Order envelopes will be distributed with this newsletter. Parents are asked to complete the details on the envelope and return the envelope on photo day to hand to the photographer.



Payment methods are as follows: Cash, Credit Card, Cheque and Internet Banking. Fees are not charged for credit card payments.

Envelopes will be distributed to each individual child.

Students to be at school by 8:45am and wear correct school uniform and must bring along their smiles.

Don't forget about our cash for cans bin situated under the main building at school. If you have any empty bottles or cans that display the 10c recycle sign, please bring them along and place in the bin provided. Every can or bottle will help with our fundraising. Thank you



P&C AGM & News

Our first P&C Meeting for the year will be our P&C AGM which will be held on Wednesday 20th March at 3:00pm in the school library.

At this meeting the office bearers for 2024 will be elected. Parents are invited to come along as there are always important decisions to be made and we encourage parents to become part of our P&C.

Looking forward to seeing as many parents attend on Wednesday 20th March.

School Uniforms

We have replenished stock of our school uniforms and school hats in the office. These are no longer available to purchase online, purchases can be made at the office Monday - Wednesday 8am - 3pm.

Please note: we do not have eftpos facilities at school, all payments will need to be cash.

School polo shirts sizes 4 - 14 \$30 each

size 16+ \$35 each

School dresses \$35

All hats \$15

Chocolate Easter Fundraiser

Our Cadbury Fundraiser officially ends on Friday 22nd March 2024 so please ensure that you return your money and any unsold products by this time to the school office.

We're hoping that you all come back with empty boxes and full envelopes! So far, we have raised over \$560!!! We are more than halfway to our target of \$1,000, well done Kandanga families, keep going!

Once the fundraiser is finished, we will let you all know what the outcome is. Then, we can start planning for our next fundraising event. Exciting times ahead! There will be some awards and mini prizes for the best fundraisers! Thank you again for all your support.

Tuckshop

Please see the new Tuckshop Menu displayed on the back page. This will be available for Term 1 and tuckshop will be held each Tuesday. Just remember to get your order in by Tuesday morning.

Bunnings Sausage Sizzle

Just a heads up to parents that our next fundraiser will be a Bunnings Sausage Sizzle to be held at Bunnings Gympie on Saturday 20th April. It would be great to see parents put their name down for the roster. It's a fantastic fundraiser that can only happen if we get help from parents. Remember that all funds raised goes towards the school which helps reduce the cost of curriculum activities for your child.



TUCKSHOP TERM 1 MENU 2024

FIRST BREAK ONLY

Chicken & Salad Wrap \$6.00

Lettuce, tomato, cucumber, cheese, & mayo

Homemade Lasagne \$5.00

\$3.00 Toastie

Ham, Cheese, Tomato (please specify if no tomato)

\$3.00 Meat Pie

Hot Dog \$3.00

Chicken Nuggets (6) \$3.00

Fish Fingers (6) \$3.00



FIRST & SECOND BREAK OPTIONS

Popper

\$1.50

Jelly Cup

\$1.00

Muffins - Sweet/Savory options



\$1.00

Home Baking / Popcorn / Ice Block 50c each

Correct money is appreciated.

Online Ordering available at the P and C website.

https://kandangapandc.square.site/



^{*} Please place orders in the Tuckshop Box before 9am on Tuesdays.